School-Wide Discipline Committee Journal

In preparing for my first meeting for my school-wide discipline committee I took the opportunity to determine the people who would make up the committee.  My committee is comprised of 5 females and 4 males.  There is one counselor, one 6th grade teacher, one 8th grade teacher, one special-education teacher, one administrator (myself), two seventh grade teachers, and two connections teachers.  I chose a review of school discipline with the approval of my principal, Robyn Mullis, because I deal with discipline everyday and I would like to improve this process in our school.

2/14/08

The first meeting was a brief get-together after the regularly scheduled faculty meeting.  The purpose of the meeting was to bring the committee together for introductions; one member of the committee has only been at the school a few short weeks.  After the introductions we set the agenda for the next meeting.  I asked everyone to bring an article related to positive school discipline.  Everything went well and the ten minutes were well spent.

2/26/08
This was our first big meeting and it took place in the morning.  We were missing two of the committee members.  Those who were there were greeted with pastries and fresh fruit.  The opportunity to discuss in detail the rationale for the goals of the committee was taken first.  We answered three questions throughout the meeting.  These questions were written prior to the meeting on an easel and referred to as we moved through the agenda.  We took time to review the articles that were brought by various group members.  I had printed discipline data reports and we spent some time looking at the data.  A suggestion was made to poll the teachers and see what the five most important rules that our students should adhere to would be.  I knew of something that one of the teachers used that was effective and I asked her to be prepared to share that at our next meeting.  I was very pleased at the professionalism and concern exhibited by the committee members.
3/12/08

This meeting was attended by every member but one.  A review was conducted of the survey results that had been obtained since our last meeting.  What we saw was that there were many different ideas as to what the five most important rules were.  I took that opportunity to walk the group through the ladder of inference to help them to see that in order for us to achieve consensus we would need to start from the same point of reference.  Ms. Malarney shared her teams’ passport system and it was discussed and determined that it would be very relevant for 6th grade students and would need to be grade-level specific.    We ended the meeting after agreeing that for the next meeting we would continue to look for five rules that we would like to set as expectations and plaster throughout the building.  Once again I am impressed with the ideas and the conviction that some team members have.

3/25/08
This was our most productive meeting so far.  Since the first meeting there have been some things that have become problems throughout the building.  Students are making messes in the cafeteria and restrooms and it is difficult to pinpoint who is doing it.  It was discussed that all of these behaviors result through a disregard for the school.  This discussion emphasized a need for pride on the part of the students.  We have been looking for expectations that we can post throughout the school and the acronym PRIDE seemed to fit.  It was determined that we would get posters made that state, “AT UNION GROVE MIDDLE SCHOOL OUR STUDENTS TAKE Personal Responsibility for Individual Decisions Everyday.”  I think that this was a breakthrough for us.
4/23/08

We had another meeting this afternoon and we were missing one member.  We talked about force field analysis, including driving and restraining forces.  It was discussed that personal agendas make it difficult to change things.  It was also said that in order for our plan to work everyone would have to “buy in” to what we are trying to accomplish.  Cell phones have been identified as a major issue that needs to be planned for better.  We are missing numerous days of direct instruction because of the current discipline procedures for cell phones ringing, but not being used.  This is where I had initially hoped things would end up, and the committee has not disappointed me.  Our plan is still a work in progress, but the committee is committed to complete the task.  I am thrilled at the results that have taken place as I have led my first group in a committee setting.  
